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Chapter CA1R    
South Orange County, CA 

Monthly Gathering Place: 
Hometown Buffet  

1008 E. 17th St  
Santa Ana, CA 

8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

First Sunday of the Month 
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Chapter Miles for 2014 so far: 

114,837 
Chapter CA1R communicates on channel 31 

Community Spirit 

We continue to collect the following at the monthly gatherings: 
Toiletries 

Ink Cartridges 
Pull Tabs 
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Mike & Gayle Davis - Chapter Directors 

Wow!nearing the end of another year. We’ve had a lot of fun this past year. Lots of 
great rides, RIV was a big success, and many wonderful dinner rides. We’d like to 
thank everyone who participated in these events. And most of all we’d like to thank all 
the volunteers who helped plan and organize these great times! We still have a few 
events left in 2014 and I know you’ll enjoy them too. We truly hope everyone enjoyed 
these events as much as we did. 

Looking forward in 2015, Rally in the Valley is shaping up nicely, we haven’t been to 
Mesquite for RIV for quite a while.  Some of the old landmark we once knew have 
been torn down, others have been remodeled. There will be plenty of self-guided 
tours as well as the Friday evening meet and greet, and the ever popular Saturday 
evening entertainment and grand prizes give away. Hope to everyone there! 

Gayle is recovering nicely from her foot surgery. The doctor said she could possibly 
go back to work before the end of the year.  

Once again, Gayle and I would like to thank everyone for their participation and 
support over this past year and are looking forward to more fun and exciting 
adventures in 2015. 

Mike & Gayle 

!
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Rider Education 

CHILLIN 

It’s that time of year when the dark comes upon us earlier.  This 
means cooler temperatures and great riding.    We should also be 

seeing some drops in our tire pressures.  As the cold sets in, the air 
pressure in our tires reduces, so I always check before I ride.  You may also find that 
your reverse gear gets a little more stuck during the cold months.  I find a little silicon 
spray loosens in up enough, but you may have a better approach.  I also have 
fogging issues in the mornings.  My solution has been to wash the face covers in 
Johnsons Baby Shampoo. This seems to prevent the accumulation of condensation 
that fogs up the face shield.  Again you may have a better remedy.  

One of the best inventions I have found is the electric jacket liner.  There are several 
makes and price ranges, but I find them well worth the investment.  Perhaps the best 
feature of electric liners is the flexibility.  I find I don’t need any additional clothing 
other than a long-sleeve T-shirt underneath.  In fact, more clothing only insulates you 
from the heat emitted by the liner. Dressing like the Michelin tire man may keep us 
warm, but try looking over your shoulder with 3 sweaters on. Electric liners have 
controllers that allow you to manage how much heat is being generated.  This is 
much easier and safer than standing on the side of the road to put on more clothes.   
I do caution that the comfort can be conducive to sleeping, so don’t get too cozy.   
Most liners also come with connectors in the sleeves and waist.  These are for adding 
electric gloves and pant liners.  Imagine being temperature controlled no matter 
where and when you ride.   

If you are not the electrical lining kind of person, then bring the layers.  By dressing in 
layers, you can improve heat insulation.  When we ride, we will typically start out 
colder and warm during the day.  The exception is when we change elevation.  With 
the beautiful mountains around here, climate changes are a certainty, so I like to be 
prepared. Ride safe, stay warm and have fun. 

Bill Himebaugh 

Chapter Educator!!
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Gold Wing Road Riders Association 
Rider Education Levels Program 
 “The Building Blocks of Rider Education”  

 

 

Master Tour  
Co-Rider/Rider 

“The Pinnacle of our Program” 

Level 4 
“Safety by Enhanced 
Commitment and 
Preparedness” 

CO-RIDER 

Maintains all Requirements 
and Safe Miles for 1 Year 

Level 3 
“Safety by Preparedness” 

Level 2 
“Safety by Education” 

Level 1 
“Safety by Commitment” 

4 

3 

2 

1 

Proper Riding Gear 

Traditional First Aid AND 
CPR Training 

25,000 Safe Miles 

Traditional First Aid OR 
CPR Training 

GWRRA MEDIC First Aid 
(Covers CPR and First Aid) 

GWRRA Riding Course 
MSF RiderCourse 
Other Equivalent 

Motorist Awareness Seminar 

Sanctioned GWRRA Motor-
cycle, Trike, Sidecar, Add-

on Parking Lot Practice 

GWRRA Rider Course 
MSF RiderCourse 
Other Equivalent 

5,000 Safe Miles 

Personal Commitment to 
participate in Rider Education  
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Kenny “Your” Tour Director 

When life throws you a curve – Lean into it! 

Winter is Almost Here 

On December 21st winter will have officially arrived. It is time to think about all the 
things that the season brings. In addition to all the Holiday happenings, this is also a 
time for family; including your Seal Family. Pay close attention to all the events and 
happenings on our calendar and get yourselves involved. Perhaps it is time to try 
“Food with Friends”? Those who attend know how much fun these can be. You gotta 
eat anyway, why not with friends. If you have never been, get it on your calendar and 
make it happen. 

We have a lot of fun and exciting events lined up – Please join the fun! 

Here’s Where We’ve Been in November 

November Chapter meeting 

First Annual Harold Jaffke Memorial Ride 

Food with Friends “Urban Plates” 

Injured Warrior Ride 

Coyote CA-1C Rally 

Knott’s Berry Farm 
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LB Progressive Motorcycle Show 

Activities Meeting 

Food with Friend “Bruxie’s” 

Food with Friends “Stone Fire Grill – Irvine (December 1st) 

HERE’S WHERE WE ARE GOING - December 

Chapter Gathering – Dec 7th  

BASS Pro Shop Holiday Special – Dec 7th  

Bunko Pot Luck and Ornament Exchange – Dec 9th  

Activities Meeting – Dec 16th 

Seals’ Holiday Party – Dec 20th  

Happy New Year – January Events (planned so far) 

Chapter Gathering – January 4th 

Food with Friends “Mountain Mikes” Ride for Kids fund raiser – January 8th  

Activates Meeting – January 20th  

Nethercutt Collection Museum Tour – January 31st  

Rally in the Valley – Promo Rides 

In case you have not heard, our big fund raiser for the year, Rally in the Valley, is 
scheduled for March 27th – 29th.  This is a super fun and exciting event as well as the 
big $$ maker to support our chapter for the year. The more people who attend, the 
more fun had by all. 

In order to get the word out to other chapters we do PROMO rides to their chapter 
Gathering. We make new friends, share a meal, and promote Rally in the Valley. This 
is a great way to support our chapter and help get out the word about Rally in the 
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Valley. Our theme this year is “BEACH BLANKET WINGO” and is destined to be 
more fun than last year’s Rally. Below is a list of the PROMO ride schedule – Please 
plan on joining us:  

• Chapter Q / Buena Park - December 14th 

• Chapter D / Paramount- December 28th 

• Chapter A / Lancaster – January 3rd  

• Chapter F / San Diego - January 10th  

• Chapter M / Redlands – January 11th  

• Chapter S / Ventura – January 17th  

• Chapter V / Victorville – January 18th  

Please check the activities calendar for leave times and locations 

Final Word 

In last month’s newsletter I challenged everyone to email me one ride or event that 
you have done in the past that put a smile on your face. I wanted to use these places 
as possible future rides. I put up the challenge, through down the gauntlet, I dared 
you to do it and the results are as follows: 

Suggested Rides – Zero 

Suggested Events – Zero 

Total Emails received – Zero 

Please, if you have a fun ride or event that you have done in the past, perhaps others 
will love it too. Please feel free to suggest rides and events for Winter, Spring, 
Summer, and Fall. We plan the calendar well in advance and could use our 
assistance. Remember, just because you suggest a ride or event does not mean that 
you have to plan it unless you want to.  

Let’s Ride – Ya Know Ya Wanna Go! 

Kenny – “Your” Tour Director 
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Check our chapter website for additional information and calendared events. 
The website has the most accurate and up to date data on everything CA-1R. 
Here’s the link to get you there quickly http://www.gwrra-ca1r.org/calendar.html 
As you review the calendar be sure to click the events. This will give you all the 
needed information for the ride, allow you to RSVP, and you can click the link 
to add it to your personal online calendar.  
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This is the time of year that we sit back, take a deep long 
breath and reflect on the years events.  What an awesome 
year we have had.  The friends we’ve made, the       re-
connecting of friends from the past and all of the miles we’ve 
traveled, in a nut shell this year has been wonderful for us.  

We thank each and every one of you for the great times and 
adventures we’ve had on the way.  For without your friendship and kindness 
many of our travels would have just been that, travelling.  You’ve put the spunk 
in our step and the fun in our lives, which has made 2014 a year to remember. 
  
We all know the story of Virginia and her letter to the editor of The New York 
Sun, dated September 21, 1897.  There is a copy of the actual letter attached 
that was published.  The burning question is “Well is there a Santa Claus”?  
Well of course our answer to that question is just as Francis P. Church wrote in 
his letter back to Virginia.  You bet there is!  He lives in your hearts and 
imaginations. Without a Santa Claus at     Christmas would be like having hot 
chocolate without marshmallows.   In our family “We believe”.  Another favorite 
for us is the movie “The Miracle on 34th Street”.  That movie is watched at 
least 2 to 3 times during this festive season . . . well Princess watches it twice 
as much as me, but who’s counting. 
  
If anyone has been to our home at Christmas time they will know that Santa 
Claus does exists but more importantly “Snowmen” exists even more so.  
Frosty the snowmen and all of his relatives come to life in our home.  Our 
home is adorned with at least a hundred   snowmen . . .  tall ones, short ones, 
fat ones, big ones and tiny ones.  They are everywhere you look.  For someone 
that does not like the snow it amazes me that she has such affection for 
“snowmen”.  But with all of her decorating and fussing during this time of year it 
brings such a feeling of warmth that I actually look forward to coming home 
each night to be amazed by all the decorations and sparkle.     
  
We all celebrate the holidays in our own special way but the most important 
part about Christmas & the Holiday season is to surround yourself with family 
and friends.  For those are the real gifts we receive each year.  The new friends 
we make, the rekindling of friends from our past, and the friends we have each 
and every day.  We all need to be reminded to honor and cherish those 
relationships and not take them for granted. Christmas is also all about our 
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families, sharing the magic of Christmas and this Holiday season is the ultimate 
gift we can not only receive but give as well to all those we love. 

  
We would like to wish you and your families the best for this Holiday season 
and that your hearts are open to new adventures and the joys of this wonderful 
time of year.   
  
We look forward to an awesome 2015 with all of our GWRRA family and know 
that we will again have some new adventures to look forward to.  
  

• Please remember to mark your calendars that the Officers Conference 
will be January 24th at the Double Tree in Bakersfield. 

  
Until next month, ride well and ride often 
  
Vincent & Pamela Puterbaugh 
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Mary Kay Allen  12/10   Vern & Novella Vandal    12/15 

Carol Dodson  12/10     

Brian McGrath  12/15 

Gayle Davis  12/20    

Kenny Devor  12/27 
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November Monthly Gathering At a Glance

Monthly Chapter Get-together
Meeting Date: November 2, 2014 
Chapter Members    38 
GWRRA Visitors  0 
Non GWRRA Visitors 0 
Bikes    11 
Trikes   1 
Side Cars   1 

50/50 Winners 
Harry Miller $58
Guy Lefebvre $59

Birthday/Anniversary 
Mary Kay Wilson $10

Donation raffle 
Kristi Moore $10

Door Prize Donors:
Guy & Gail Lefebvre 
Bill & Gay Himebaugh 
Mike & Gayle Davis 
Nancy Martin 
Jan Jaffke 
Rich & Kristi Moore 
Vern & Novella Vandal 
Dean & Sharon Rausteadt 
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Observances December 2014 

12/1 - Eat a Red Apple Day 
12/4 - Santa's’ List Day 
12/7 - National Cotton Candy Day 
12/12 - National Dina-a-Ling Day (let’s honor Kenny for his performance at RIV 
this year) 
12/15 - Bill of Rights Day 
12/16 - National Chocolate Covered Anything Day 
12/18 - Bake Cookies Day 
12/24 - National Chocolate Day 
12/26 - Boxing Day (for our friends from Canada and the UK) 
12/27 - National Fruitcake Day 
12/31 - Make Up Your Mind Day 
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Our Advertisers  
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